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FUTURE EVENTS 

To be announced later 

Dear Friends and Patrons  

As we find the Covid restrictions being lifted, life at the 

Wardrobe is slowly returning to some form on normality.  

However believe it or not there have been some benefits to 

the lock down. Amongst our impressive band of volunteers 

we have Robert McKellar, a now retired IT guru.  Robert 

used to live in Harnham but  for family reasons opted to 

move to Cheltenham, via Malvern. During lockdown, certain 

volunteers were allowed remote access to our data pro-

gramme called Modes.  Unless you are familiar with the pro-

gramme you would be hard pressed to understand what 

Robert has achieved for this museum.  I can best sum it up 

by simply stating we have, in Robert, an asset that even the 

programmers of Modes  feel envious of.  Now the Covid re-

strictions have been lifted Robert travels from Cheltenham 

once a week to do his stint on Wednesday and also contin-

ues to work remotely from home.  As a result our Modes 

records are in the same vein as the Coldstream Guards mot-

to òSecundus Nullisó. 

Add to that the two interns, who volunteered at the museum 

to gain experience and enhanced their CVõs have both been 

successful in gaining full time employment (one at the RLC 

museum, the other at the Royal Hampshire Regimental Mu-

seum). So all credit t them, but also to Bethany Joyce, our 

Curator, for overseeing their Internship.  We have a new in-

ternee, Dan, who is proving to be as good a prospect, so we 

hope he is able to be as successful  as his predecessors.  

On the Chairmanship of the Society of Friends, we may be 

able to shortly announce that someone has stepped up to 

the plate.  

Best wishes from the Editorial Team.  



 

Peter Baish approached the Museum some two to three years ago seeking in-

formation on his ancestors who served in the Wiltshire Regiment.  His en-

quiry and the resulting information resulted in Peter writing a book for his 

family, which I am glad to say is now part of the Museumõs Archive records. 

With his  Interest aroused Peter continued with his research which has result-

ed in this short piece on the Regimental Football  team of the Wiltshire Regi-

ment.  

 

This brief article tells the tale of the 1
st

 Battalion Wiltshire Regiment Football 

team, who achieved the highest accolade twice in the Army FA Challenge cup. 

òThe Army FA Challenge Cup is one of the oldest standing cup competitions in 

the world. It was established in 1888. The final is played annually at the Al-

dershot Military Stadium as part of the Festival of Football, which also com-

bines the final of the Minor Units Cup Final.ó (www.armyfa.com )  

 

With the outbreak of war, by 13
th

 August 1914, the Battalion was transported 

by train to Southampton en -route to join the BEF in France. In the War Diary 

of the 1
st

 Battalion, on the excellent Regimental Museum website, 

(www.thewardrobe.org.uk  ) we can read the day by day entries for the activi-

ties the battalion was doing.  

 

27 January 1916    France Outtersteene  

 

Weather fine. Physical exercise; the NCOs paraded under the Regimental Ser-

geant Major for further instruction and the Subaltern officers had bayonet 

practice. Football in the afternoon.  

 

 

No doubt there were many occasions when football, and also other sports 

were played within the ranks of the Battalion. When the end of the First World 

War came, the 1
st

 Battalion, much depleted due to some of the Battalion be-

ing sent to Russia, was sent to Ireland.  Here, they probably had to regroup 

as a team, but the team (seen below, on the next page) played in the Irish Ar-

my Football Cup of 1919 - 1920 and won it !!  
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THE  FIRST BATTALION THE WILTSHIRE REGIMENT 
FOOTBALL TEAMð PETER BAISH 

http://www.armyfa.com/
http://www.thewardrobe.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After returning from Ireland in 1922, the Battalion was based at Tidworth for 

the next three years. It was during this time that the Battalion football team 

had their next success. This was the winning of the Army FA Challenge Cup in 

1921 -1922. With this sporting success goes a newspaper reportéé...  

(Transcript of newspaper report from www.britishnewspaperarchive.co.uk.  

WESTERN GAZETTE 

21 APRIL  1922  

ARMY CUP 

WON BY THE WILTSHIRE REGIMENT 

The First Wiltshire Regiment beat the Second Royal Welch Fusiliers in the final 

round of the Army Football Association Cup Competition, at Aldershot, Easter 

Monday, by three goals to one. There were about 15,000 spectators. The 

game opened strongly in favour of the Royal Welch Fusiliers and a goal was 

scored by Private Voas, the Welch inside right, in the first five minutes. Alt-

hough they were playing against a strong wind, the Wiltshires scored an 

equalising goal before the change of ends. This goal was shot by Company 

Sergeant Major Wilkins.  

In the second half the Wiltshires entirely controlled the play, and won comfort-

ably with a couple of goals to spare. At the conclusion of the match the Queen 

presented the challenge cup to the winning team and medals to the members 

of both teams.  
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Private P. Topp ñGoalkeeper   

Company Sergeant Major H. Baish  and Sergeant C   GilesñBacks 

Lance Corporal  A. E. Ballinger, Company Quartermaster Sergeant  J. For-

tune and Lance Corporal  E. Veck ñHalf Backs  

Company Sergeant Major A. J. Wilkins, Private C. Thomas, Sergeant E. J. 

Poolman, Captain J. P. Oliphant and Corporal R. Mock ñForwards  

 

The Wiltshire Regiment being presented to HM King George V  


